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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Marilyn Booye, Pam Eberhardt, Debbie Haynes, Janice Lee, Drake Lewis, Elvia Navarro, Heiu Nguyen, Hong Nguyen, Tom Roza, Ray Sarria,  Martin Varela, Myisha Washington, Bret Watson
The April 2009 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on April 8, 2009 in the District Board Room and was conducted by Martin Varela

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Martin Varela called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The minutes for the March meeting were reviewed and approved with one minor change 

2) Treasurer’s Report
Debbie Haynes gave the report
3) Classified Staff Appreciation Week
Martin did not receive any suggestions for how Central Service employees add value to the success of the District and contribute to student success.   Suggestions will be used as part of a presentation to the Board of Trustees during May.    

4. Presentation By New Association Representing Unit 1, ACE Interim President 

     Blanche Monary
Provided an overview of how ACE will replace SEUI as the bargaining unit for Classified Staff .  .

5) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports
Publications – Newsletter
 Started work on newsletter which includes a number of articles that were submitted by employees.  If there is room in the next newsletter, will include an article on contributions by Central Services employees and the CSCS.  Deadline for submitting articles is April 10.
.
Employee of the Month

All nominations current through March 2009.  Additional nominations have been received for upcoming months.  There was discussion about changing from monthly to quarterly, but the decision was made to remain monthly since there are enough nominations being submitted.  Nominations can be made by other than Central Services employees..
.  .  

   New Hire Committee
Daniel Peck and Matt Rapczynski were given the new hire orientation
.
   Retreat Committee
The retreat RSVP form was emailed to all Central Services employees for the May 8 event.  A number of responses have already been received. There will be an effort to  Martha Kanter will be requested to send an email to management encouraging them to support their employees in attending the retreat.
   Elections Committee

Several employees have been recruited to help with the election process. Nominations are open to April 17 with the election to be held on April 28. An email was sent to all Central Services employees requesting nominations for the various offices and senate positions.  
7) District Committee Reports
    Budget Committee

Projected deficit current fiscal year is $6.7 million.  However, there is a new projected deficit of $9.2 million caused by reduction in amount of property taxes and less then expected relief projected from suspending full time positions. For FY2009-10 additional expenses of $2.7 million from a variety of items such as PDL & SDL, step & column increases, and utility expense increases.  This is added to projected structural deficits of $6.7 million and $1 million in other expenses will result in a projected deficit of $10.4 million.  Added to this is a $1.5 million deficit factor (decreased revenues from state) for a total projected deficit of $11.9 million. Enrollment is strong, and there is carryover funds to help mitigate the budget deficits

   Chancellor Advisory Council (CAC)

No meeting was held
    ETAC

Report given on the hardware and software standards policies.  The EIS project is on schedule with banner/Finance planned for Go Live July 1.  Meeting Maker will be upgraded to Ver 8.8.  The implementation of wireless on both campuses is continuing during 2009.  Discussion of activation of email accounts for Part Time Faculty

   EIS Steering Committee

 The EIS project is on schedule with banner/Finance planned for Go Live July
    HRAC

Discussion regarding the new Banner system and the new emergency notification system.  .  
  8)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments

Martin requested support for future CSCS President-Elect to attend the annual Classified Leadership Institute before they start serving their term.  Senate approved providing funding for the event.  The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on May 13, 2009 in the District Board Room.  Martin adjourned the meeting.
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